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the role that the disclosed information
plays with respect to the requester’s
commercial interests and the extent to
which the disclosed information serves
the range of commercial interests of
the requester.

(iii) NED shall weigh the magnitude
of the identified commercial interest of
the requester against the public inter-
est in disclosure in order to determine
whether the disclosure is primarily in
the commercial interest of the re-
quester. If the magnitude of the public
interest in disclosure is greater than
the magnitude of the requester’s com-
mercial interest, NED shall grant a full
or partial fee waiver.

(6) In determining whether to grant a
full or partial fee waiver, NED shall, to
the extent possible, identify the por-
tion of the information sought by the
requester that satisfies the standard
governing fee waivers set forth in
FOIA, as amended, 5 U.S.C.
552(a)(4)(A)(iii), and in paragraphs
(h)(1) through (6) of this section, and
grant a fee waiver with respect to
those documents. Fees for reproduction
of documents that do not satisfy these
standards shall be assessed as provided
in paragraphs (c) through (g) of this
section.

(i) Except as provided in paragraph
(h)(5)(i) of this section, a requester may
appeal a determination of the fees to be
charged or waived under these regula-
tions as he or she would appeal an ini-
tial determination of documents to be
disclosed under paragraphs (a) and (b)
of this section.

[51 FR 40162, Nov. 5, 1986, as amended at 52
FR 37766, Oct. 9, 1987. Redesignated and
amended at 64 FR 54540, Oct. 7, 1999]

§ 66.6 Exemptions.

NED reserves the right to withhold
records and information that are ex-
empt from disclosure under FOIA. See 5
U.S.C. 552(b).

§ 66.7 Limitation of exemptions.

FOIA does not authorize withholding
of information or limit the availability
of NED records to the public except as
specifically stated in this part. Nor is
authority granted to withhold informa-
tion from Congress.

§ 66.8 Reports.
On or before March 1 of each calendar

year, NED shall submit a reporting
covering the preceding calendar year to
the Speaker of the House of Represent-
atives and the President of the Senate
for referral to the appropriate commit-
tees of the Congress. The report shall
include those items specified at 5
U.S.C. 552(d).

PART 67—ORGANIZATION OF THE
NATIONAL ENDOWMENT FOR DE-
MOCRACY
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§ 67.1 Introduction.
(a) The National Endowment for De-

mocracy (hereinafter ‘‘NED’’) was cre-
ated in 1983 to stregthen democratic
values and institutions around the
world through nongovernmental ef-
forts. Incorporated in the District of
Columbia and governed by a bipartisan
Board of Directors, NED is tax-exempt,
nonprofit, private corporation as de-
fined in section 501(c)(3) of the Internal
Revenue Code. Through its worldwide
grant program, NED seeks to enlist the
energies and talents of private citizens
and groups to work with partners
abroad who wish to build for them-
selves a democratic future.

(b) Since its establishment in 1983,
NED has received an annual appropria-
tion approved by the United States
Congress as part of the United States
Information Agency budget. Appropria-
tions for NED are authorized in the Na-
tional Endowment for Democracy Act
(the ‘‘Act’’), 22 U.S.C. 4411 et seq.

(c) The activities supported by NED
are guided by the six purposes set forth
in NED’s Articles of Incorporation and
the National Endowment for Democ-
racy Act. These six purposes are:
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(1) To encourage free and democratic
institutions throughout the world
through private-sector initiatives, in-
cluding activities which promote the
individual rights and freedoms (includ-
ing internationally recognized human
rights) which are essential to the func-
tioning of democratic institutions;

(2) To facilitate exchanges between
U.S. private sector groups (especially
the two major American political par-
ties, labor and business) and demo-
cratic groups abroad;

(3) To promote U.S. nongovernmental
participation (especially through the
two major American political parties,
labor, and business) in democratic
training programs and democratic in-
stitution-building abroad;

(4) To strengthen democratic elec-
toral processes abroad through timely
measures in cooperation with indige-
nous democratic forces;

(5) To support the participation of
the two major American political par-
ties, labor, business, and other U.S. pri-
vate-sector groups in fostering co-
operation with those abroad dedicated
to the cultural values, institutions,
and organizations of democratic plu-
ralism; and

(6) To encourage the establishment
and growth of democratic development
in a manner consistent both with the
broad concerns of United States na-
tional interests and with the specific
requirements of the democratic groups
in other countries which are aided by
NED-supported programs.

§ 67.2 Board of Directors.

(a) NED is governed by a bipartisan
board of Directors of not fewer than
thirteen and not more than twenty-five
members reflecting the diversity of
American society. The officers of the
corporation are Chairman and Vice
Chairman of the Board, who shall be
members of the Board, a President,
Secretary and Treasurer, and such
other officers as the Board of Directors
may from time to time appoint. Meet-
ings of the Board of Directors are held
at times determined by the Board, but
in no event fewer than four times each
year. A current list of members of the
Board of Directors and a schedule of
upcoming meetings is available from

NED’s office at 1101 15th Street, NW;
Suite 700, Washington, DC 20005–5000.

(b) All major policy and funding deci-
sions are made by the Board of Direc-
tors. The primary statement of NED’s
operating philosophy, general prin-
ciples and priorities is contained in the
National Endowment for Democracy’s
Statement of Principles and Objectives,
adopted by the Board of Directors in
December 1984. Copies of this state-
ment as well as other general informa-
tion concerning the organization are
available from NED on request.

(c) As a grantmaking organization,
NED does not carry out programs di-
rectly. All grants made by the corpora-
tion shall be by a two-thirds vote of
those voting at a meeting at which a
quorum is present. Notwithstanding
the foregoing, the Board may from
time to time adopt, upon a two-thirds
vote of those voting at a meeting at
which a quorum is present, procedures
to address emergency funding requests
between meetings of the Board. In ad-
dition, ‘‘[a]ny Board member who is an
officer or director of an organization
seeking to receive grants from the Cor-
poration must abstain from consider-
ation of and any vote on such grant’’
(Article VI, Section 6). Copies of the
bylaws are available from NED’s of-
fices.

[51 FR 40164, Nov. 5, 1986. Redesignated and
amended at 64 FR 54541, Oct. 7, 1999]

§ 67.3 Management.

(a) NED’s operations and staff are
managed by a President selected by the
Board of Directors. The President is
the chief executive officer of the cor-
poration and manages the business of
the corporation under the policy direc-
tion of the Board of Directors. The
President directs a staff whose func-
tions are divided among the Office of
the President, a Program Section and a
Finance Office.

(b) The Office of the President pro-
vides policy direction and is respon-
sible for day-to-day management of the
organization, including personnel man-
agement, liaison with the Board of Di-
rectors and preparation of meetings of
the Board and Board committees. The
President’s office also provides infor-
mation concerning NED’s activities to
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